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9 January 2008

Mr Jim Tierney

46 Oleander Street
Holloways Beach
CAIRNS QLD 4876

Dear Mr Tierney

I refer to your email of 22 November 2008 to the Attorney-General, the Hon Robert

McClelland MP, about certain officials in the St Vincent de Paul Society. The Minister for Home
Affairs, the Hon Bob Debus MP, is responsible for Commonwealth criminal law matters and he has
asked me to reply on his behalf.

Under Australia’s federal system of government, criminal law enforcement is primarily a matter for
the States and Territories, with each managing their own criminal justice system and related
programs. States and Territories are generally responsible for enforcement action directed against
the types of crime that you refer to in your email, such as theft, acts of indecency, assault and fraud.
Under the Australian Constitution, the Commonwealth is limited to dealing with criminal matters
that fall within its federal jurisdiction, and within the scope of Commonwealth powers.

Consequently, I believe your concerns can be dealt with more appropriately at a State level. I
understand that you have already contacted the Queensland Police Service, the Department of
Communities and the Queensland Attorney-General, the Hon Kerry Shine MP.

‘While I appreciate that this has been a very difficult issue for you and your family, the conduct of
criminal investigations is a State matter, and your concerns relate to the handling of this case by
State authorities.

I hope that this information assists you.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Chidgey
Assistant Secretary
Criminal Law Branch
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